
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– July 18, 2022 
 

Present:   Margo Connors, Chris Ellms, Dick Bielefield 

                Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:   John Colony, Gary Fournier  

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

JOHN COLONY met with the board as a Supervisor of the Checklist.  John continues to work on 

finding the right replacement computer for the Supervisors and updated the board on his 

progress.  On a motion by MR. BIELEFIELD, seconded by MR. ELLMS the board voted to 

accept the Supervisors of the Checklist appointment of Jordan Applewhite to take Ed 

Cenerezio’s position. The motion passed unanimously. 

 

The board will meet Rosalind Page from ACT on August 29th @ 5:30 pm. 

 

GARY FOURNIER met with the board to discuss taxable structures and whether Quonset Huts 

are taxable.  Jennifer contacted the Town of Bath and they tax their Quonset huts.  The board 

discussed the taxation of small sheds and other temporary structures.  The board concurred with 

Mr. Fournier’s previous opinion that the structures should be taxed.  The resident may appeal to 

either Superior Court or the BTLA. 

 

CHIRS ELLMS reported that he met with ROAD AGENT DOUG GLOVER and they reviewed 

the culvert and water issue running on the DeMayo property on Easton Road.  Mr. DeMayo will 

be given the Gafton County Conservation District information for free assistance with erosion on 

the property. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion, seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD to approve paying the Sugar 

Hill potion of the container purchase (All Town Total $5,780.00) for the Tri Town Transfer 

Station.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Ms. Connors asked if we could get a spreadsheet from Hoyle & Tanner in regard to the Crane 

Hill Bridge Project. 

 

MR. ELLMS spoke with an Eversource representative to get an idea on process for line burial.  

Eversource would do a quote and then give a list of approved contractors.  All phone, data and 

other services would be coordinated and a ground mounted transformer required at each location. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the resolution to enter the Contribution Assurance 

Program with Primex for Property Liability and Worker Compensation Policies, seconded by 

MS. CONNORS. The motion passes unanimously. 

 

HEALTH OFFICER DEB COREY reported to the board on results of the water testing at both 

the Meetinghouse and the Crapo Building.  Water has chloride, manganese, and iron.  None are 

harmful and oxidizing of the system would improve taste.  The board will take under 

consideration at this time. 



 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to approve the minutes of July 11, 2022 seconded by MR. 

ELLMS. The motion passed unanimously.  Ms. Connors made a motion to approve the minutes 

of June 27, 2022, seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD. The motion passes unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. ELLMS the meeting was adjourned at 6:15 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting is 

Monday July 25, 2022 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


